
APPLICATION NO: 13/02174/FUL OFFICER: Mrs Lucy White 

DATE REGISTERED: 8th January 2014 DATE OF EXPIRY: 5th March 2014 

WARD: Charlton Park PARISH: Charlton Kings 

APPLICANT: CTC (Gloucester) Ltd 

AGENT: Hunter Page Planning 

LOCATION: 86 Cirencester Road Charlton Kings Cheltenham 

PROPOSAL: 
Erection of a new convenience store (A1) with associated parking (following 
demolition of existing buildings on the site) 

 
Update to Officer Report 

 
1. OFFICER COMMENTS  

1.1. On 14th July 2014 the applicants have submitted a legal advice note prepared by Counsel 
in respect of the Officer Report and recommendation.    

 

1.2. In summary, this document reviews the Officer Report looking at the key considerations of 
policy, retail impact and the requirement for a retail impact assessment, design and 
amenity.  It also considers whether further information or representation should be 
provided on behalf of the applicant to add clarification to any outstanding matters, points 
of conflict and to address any issues of policy interpretation. 

 
 
1.3. The review concludes that Officers have assessed the application and all associated 

material thoroughly, have applied the correct principles and, with regard to the objections 
raised, make a clear recommendation to grant planning permission on what is a 
brownfield site in existing commercial use.  As such, the applicant’s legal officer 
comments that there is no need for the applicants to provide further information in support 
of their application and that there is no overriding objection to the grant of planning 
permission which is presumed in favour by paragraph 14 of the NPPF. 

 

1.4. A short update to the applicant retail impact statement prepared by Mango was submitted 
on 14th July.  This report confirms that, as stated at paragraph 26 of the NPPF, the 
requirement for a retail impact assessment applies only to proposals for out of town centre 
retail, leisure and office development that exceed 2,500 sq metres gross floorspace, 
unless there is a different locally set threshold.   Mango also point out that this is also set 
out in the latest government Planning Practice Guidance ‘Ensuring the vitality of town 
centres’ issued in March 2014.  As such, Mango argue that if an assessment of impact is 
not required for a proposal below 2,500 ‘it is illogical that such matters could comprise a 
reason for refusal’. 

 

1.5. The applicants’ legal advice note and Mango update report are attached to this report. 

 

1.6. The Environmental Noise Survey and Noise Impact Assessment Report prepared by 
Hann Tucker on behalf of the applicant has been amended to refer correctly to 
Cheltenham Borough Council and not Cheltenham City Council.  There are no other 
changes to this report since it was last revised on June 26th 2014 as outlined in the 
previous officer update report. 

 
1.7. One further representation has been received from a local resident and is attached. 
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